Economic and Community Safety Scrutiny Committee - 4th March, 2002

ECONOMIC AND COMMUNITY SAFETY SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

4th March 2002


Meeting commenced:
 2.00 p.m.

"
ended:
3.15 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Ullman - in the Chair


Councillors Grimshaw, Slater, Upton and Wilson
Councillor Lancaster attended during the discussion on the Final Inspection Report – Best Value Review of Crime and Disorder/Section 17 (Minute 191) refers

186.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Fernandez, Jones, Kean, Morris and Owen.

187. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 4th February, 2002, be approved as a correct record, subject to Minute 185 being amended to clarify that the next meeting of the Committee would be held on 4th and not 5th March, 2002.

188. MATTERS ARISING
(a) Anti Social Behaviour Orders
Councillor Slater again expressed her concerns that she still had not had a response to the issues which she had raised at the meeting held on 1st October, 2001 (Minute 147) refers concerning Anti Social Behaviour Orders.

Members suggested that the opportunity should be taken to discuss also whether (i) parents could be held to account if their children did not comply with the ASBO’s, and (ii) it would be feasible for the Committee to assess the success or otherwise of an ASBO case over its duration.  The Chairman reminded Members that the report on the Youth Offending Team, scheduled for the next meeting of the Committee, would cover the work of Multi Agency Partnerships and give the opportunity to compare the success of ASBO’s with adults as well as with young people.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Manager of the Salford Community Safety Unit let Councillor Slater have a response to her queries by 8th March, 2002.

(b) Salford Magistrates’ Court – Proposed Closure
RESOLVED:
THAT the Chairman liaise with the Head of Law and Administration to ensure that action is taken (e.g. a report to the meeting of this committee scheduled for 8th April, 2002) to ensure that the Committee is able to contribute to the Council’s response to the consultation document in respect of the proposed closure of the Salford Magistrates’ Court. 

(c) Alleygating Guide
RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Development Services be reminded that the Committee have requested that they be advised as to whether their suggestions have been incorporated into the Alleygating Guide.

(d) Crime and Disorder Information
RESOLVED:
THAT it be recorded that the information requested on (i) the number of Police Officers on the Salford establishment and (ii) Crime Figures and Trends within Areas was circulated to Members in advance of this meeting.

(e) Review of Work of the Committee
RESOLVED:
THAT the Director of Corporate Services include in the agenda for the May meeting an item to allow Members to discuss the following matters:-

· Meeting arrangements for the Committee - venues/times and dates.

· Ways of working and effectiveness of the Committee.

(f) Best Value Review of Community Engagement
Members discussed why the above mentioned review did not cover the role of Tenant Participation Officers.  It was considered that, although this issue would be covered by the Housing Review, it would be important to consider the role of that service in promoting engagement of tenants.

(g) Local Government Improvement Programme
The Chairman indicated that he would write to Members to see if there was interest in serving on the Sub-Groups established to analyse the report of the Peer Review Team.

189. MEMBER INVOLVEMENT WITHIN THE BEST VALUE REVIEW OF COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT
The Community Engagement Best Value Review Team submitted a report (a) referring to the need which had been identified for effective Member involvement mechanisms 

within the above mentioned review, and (b) setting out suggestions for developing such mechanisms.

The Committee discussed the following matters:-

· Whether, in view of the existing heavy commitment of Members, the proposed monthly frequency of meetings would be viable.

· The need to involve ‘Critical Friends’ in the review process.

· The need to ensure that acute health services, as well as primary care, were involved in the process.

It was proposed that two elected Members should join the Review Team – one selected by the Deputy Leader as Lead Member, and the other by this Committee.

RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT it be noted that the Deputy  Leader had selected Councillor Davina Miller to serve on the Review Team.

(2) THAT the Chairman liaise with all members of this Committee to 

determine if any would be interested in serving on the Review Team, and, subject to no more than one member being willing to serve, select a representative.



(3) 
THAT the proposed frequency of meetings of the Members’ Panel be approved subject to efforts being made to keep meetings focused on specific items.

(4) 
THAT the Assistant Director (Community Services) take account 

of the suggestions made by Members for widening involvement in the Review Process when, for example, taking part in the SHIFT Participation Group.

(5)
THAT, during the course of the review, three members’ challenge 


sessions be held.

(6)
THAT progress reports be submitted to this Scrutiny Committee 


every two months.

(7)
THAT discussion papers be circulated to the Link Members’ Group 


every month.

190. FUNDAMENTAL BEST VALUE REVIEW: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT – SCOPE AND TERMS OF REFERENCE


The Chief Executive submitted a report setting out (a) the membership of a working group which had been established to plan the structure of the Best Value Review of Economic Development Activity in Salford, (b) the Terms of Reference for the Review which had been drawn up to ensure a comprehensive approach, (c) a timescale for action and a programme for work, and (d) the following themes which would be the 

basis of the review, and which would be examined via sub-groups which would report back to the Core Team, the Members Panel and this Scrutiny Committee:

· Encouraging investment in the City.

· Supporting business development.

· Enabling local people to achieve their full potential.

The Chairman (i) referred to the high quality of the workshop which had produced the draft Terms of Reference, and (ii) suggested that, of the three themes, highest priority should be given to enabling local people to achieve their full potential. Councillor Slater raised specific examples of actions, which might be appropriate under this theme such as provision of childcare.  The Chairman suggested that, as key barriers to employment included skills, education and training, efforts should be made to secure input from the LEA and the Lifelong Learning and Leisure Scrutiny Committee to the Review.

It was reported that Manchester Enterprises had made available their Research Team and had contributed £25,000 towards the production of the Employment Plan, which would enable research to be undertaken to identify perceived barriers to employment. It was hoped that European Commission Funding could be used to finance pilot initiatives (e.g. focus groups) to help determine those factors which deterred small employers from taking on local people.

RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT the Terms of Reference for the Best Value Review of Economic Development within Salford as set out in appendix B to the report, now submitted, be approved.

(2) THAT the membership of the Members’ Panel to oversee the 

Review be as follows - 

· The Leader and Deputy Leader of the Council.

· Four Members of the Economic and Community Safety Scrutiny Committee.

· Two Elected Members from the Lifelong Learning and Leisure Scrutiny Committee to enable consideration to be given to the impact of the curriculum upon employability.

(3) THAT, in addition, all Members have the opportunity to participate 


in any of the Sub-Groups which will support the Members’ Panel.

(4) THAT progress reports be submitted to this Committee on a


quarterly basis.

(5) THAT the LEA be added to the list of Members of Sub-Group 3 – 

Maximising the potential of the local people – and that it be noted that although the Early Years Development Team is not represented on this Sub-Group, it does participate in the employability Task Group which works closely with the Sub-Group.

191.
FINAL INSPECTION REPORT: BEST VALUE REVIEW OF CRIME AND 


DISORDER/SECTION 17

The Chief Executive submitted the final report of the Audit Commission on the Authority’s Best Value Review of Crime and Disorder.  The report assessed the Council’s Crime and Disorder services as “fair” and probably going to improve.  A number of comments and recommendations were made in the report and the Chief Executive highlighted those which had been amended to reflect comments made by the Authority on the draft version of the report.

The Chief Executive submitted also a report indicating that the established practice of the Authority was to consider whether any adjustment was necessary to the improvement plan as a consequence of the findings of the Inspectors.

In presenting the reports, the Manager of the Community Safety Unit gave details of actions which were being taken to ascertain the opinions of the public on the revised Crime and Disorder Reduction Strategy and actions which might be taken in the future including -

· a meeting on 5th March, 2002, with representatives of Community Committees; and

· an advertisement which had generated 520 responses.

It was reported that this process would help to shape the development of the improvement plan. Councillor Lancaster drew attention to the high level of inter-agency co-operation, which had taken place during the audit (e.g. the involvement of the Health Service in reporting accidents, which arose because of criminal activities such as assault).  He expressed concern, however, that the funding allocated for training had not be utilised. It was anticipated, however, that the development of the Crime Reduction Strategy would involved training.  

The Chair stressed that it was still necessary to consider the Inspection Report and to compare it against the Improvement Plan; and that a further report needed to come back to the Scrutiny Committee, and then to the Cabinet and Council.

RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT the reports of the Chief Executive and of the Audit Commission be noted; and that consideration of the implications of the latter be deferred to enable account to be taken also of the Partnerships Emerging Crime and Disorder Strategy currently being developed following the recent strategic crime audit.



(2) 
THAT notwithstanding (1) above, the Chief Executive submit a 

report at the next meeting of this Committee indicating the actions to be taken in response to the recommendations of the Audit Commission.

192.
PUBLIC VOICE ON POLICING REVIEW

RESOLVED:
THAT consideration of this matter be deferred.

193.
CHIEF EXECUTIVE’S DIRECTORATE – SERVICE PLAN

RESOLVED: 
THAT consideration of this matter be deferred.

194.
THE FORWARD PLAN

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a list of key decisions, which were proposed to be made in the four months commencing on 1st February, 2002.

RESOLVED:
THAT relevant issues from the Forward Plan be reported to this Committee.

195.
WORKPLAN

A copy of the current workplan for this Scrutiny Committee was submitted.


RESOLVED:
THAT the workplan be revised to -

· reschedule the items deferred in Minutes 191 and 192 above;

· include a report from the Chief Executive on the relationship between the City’s Pledges and the responsibilities of this Committee;

· include a discussion on the pattern of meetings for the main meeting of this Committee; and

· include consideration of the Council's Public Service Agreement submission.
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